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SPANISH DEPARTMENT GOALS
· Students will understand and be able to use the conventions of standard Spanish grammar when writing and speaking.
· Students will able to use their knowledge of the Spanish language and its conventions when writing, speaking, reading and listening.
· Students will engage in a range of collaborative discussions (pairs, groups, whole class.
· Students will be able to compare and contrast the culture of Spanish speaking countries to their own culture.


OVERVIEW AND GRADING POLICY 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

It is our true pleasure to welcome your child to the exciting world of Spanish!  Spanish at MS 74 is a major subject which begins in the seventh grade and continues through the eighth grade.  All SP  students  will be required  to take the Spanish Proficiency Test before graduating from MS 74.  Other students will also have the opportunity  to sit for the Test depending on their 2-year performance.  New York City High Schools require students to master a foreign language and students who have mastered their two years of Spanish in middle school will be given high school credit.  Our program is designed for your child to be successful in speaking, reading, and writing every day authentic conversations.  By the end of the 1st year, students will be able to have conversations introducing themselves and others; talk about  their personalities and their surroundings regarding time, location and weather; indicate what they like to do and where; discuss locations and characteristics of  Spanish speaking countries and their culture; present dialogues about school and their classes; among other topics.

Our school offers each student the exceptional, technology-infused program by Prentice-Hall, Realidades [Reh-al-ee-DOD-es]. Your child will have a Realidades textbook at home with them for the entire year. Perhaps the most outstanding feature of the book, is the companion website. The website is most easily found by entering "realidades 1" in the google search bar.  The website contains audio files for each chapter which can be listened to and even downloaded onto any MP3 device so that your student can listen to native speakers and practice pronunciation anytime, anywhere.  Each chapter also has specific online targeted practice for vocabulary, practice activities for grammar, reading skills worksheets, animated verbs, internet linked activities, puzzles, songs, and test preparation!! Students are required to use the website on a daily basis. Using the website as much as possible will help your child to learn Spanish in a fun and engaging way.  It is advisable for guardians/parents to organize a daily schedule for their child to use the computer for Spanish. 

At the beginning of each unit of study, your child will have a review/summary sheet called a Repaso, which contains the major information for the chapter we are studying. With the Repaso in hand,  as well as additional vocabulary that will be presented in class,  students will know beforehand what is expected for them to know by the end of each chapter. The students must be able to use, mix up, synthesize, categorize and form questions and answers based on the unit material.  By the end of each chapter, the students will be required to master the Repaso material and be able to use it in written and conversational dialogues. 

If you have any concerns or questions at any time, we would be more than happy to speak with you!  You may send in a note with your child anytime, send an e-mail through pupil path/skedula, or call and leave a message for us in the main office. We will get back to you as quickly as possible.  You may check on your child's progress on www.skedula.com. 





The grading policy is as follows:

Quizzes/Tests	/Projects  60%
Students can anticipate having quizzes and tests on a regular basis. If a student is absent for a quiz/test, it is the student's responsibility to see his/her teacher upon returning to school to schedule a make-up.  One major project will be assigned for each quarter. Projects will be given with specific instructions and will be graded on a rubric.  Projects will be assigned early on in the quarter, giving the students up to 4 weeks to complete the assignment.  Any late submissions will be subject to point deductions, as per the particular guidelines of each project.

Classwork		15%

Classwork includes: 
· Active participation in all group, partner, and individual activities
· Asking and answering content-appropriate questions to the teacher AND other students
· Independent tasks (note-taking and NOTEBOOK MAINTENANCE, class assignments, reflections)
· Attendance and punctuality (This means students are in their seats by the late bell!)
· Student-teacher conversations in the target language
· Classwork  will be graded using the school rubric

Graded Classwork       		10%
· At least 3 graded classwork assignments  per quarter.  These assignments will be graded based on completeness of task, on-time submission, and at times correctness of material. 

Homework  		15%
Homework is assigned on a regular basis.  To receive complete credit, homework must be properly labeled AND be completed in handwriting that is easily read by others.  If your child has difficulty with handwriting, it is suggested that they slow down their writing to make it more legible. As an alternative, or as a matter of choice, students may type their homework.   
At least 5 homeworks will have double value and will be graded for mastery of topic taught.

Children who are absent have an extra day to complete the homework. Homework must always be done on loose-leaf since it will usually be collected.   Students are responsible for making corrections on their homework as we go over the assignment.  Only 2 make-up homeworks are permitted per Marking period, and must be accompanied by a note from a parent/guardian.  Make-up homeworks must be submitted within two weeks of  it being assigned.

In addition, students must spend at least 15 minutes daily on pronunciation, using the website audio files and their Repasos. 



			
		Classroom Rules
1. All students must arrive on time and prepared for class.
2. Upon entering the room, students must sit in their assigned seat, take out the previous night’s homework, copy down the homework for that day and complete the “Hagan Ahora” (Do Now).
3. All distracting materials (cell phones, iPods, video games, toys, etc.) will be confiscated. Food and gum are not permitted and if found may cause points to be deducted from their conduct grade, which also appears on the report card.
4. Students must come to class each day with the homework that they completed themselves. If homework is copied, parent/guardian signature will be required for the remainder of the year. If a student is absent, they have one day to bring in the homework.  Students must raise their hands and wait to be acknowledged; calling out and private conversations during instruction are not permitted and may cause points to be deducted from their conduct grade. Moderate conversation is required during cooperative learning.
5. Students will verbally and physically respect each other and the teacher at all times.

Supplies: Students are required to have the following:
· 1 Composition notebook
· Loose leaf paper (Homework must ALWAYS be completed on loose leaf)
· At least 2 different colored pens (one must be blue or black)  on a daily basis.
 ALL INK SHOULD BE EASILY VISIBLE AND READABLE
NO CLICKING PENS 
· 1 pocket folder labeled “Spanish Homework”  (for completed and corrected homework)
· 1 box of tissues (please label with student name and class)
· 1 ream of computer paper  (please label with student name and class)


** It is recommended that students have a flash drive to save their computer work.

I look forward to working with you and your child in order to make his/her Spanish-learning experience a fun and enjoyable one.  I also look forward to seeing you on Curriculum Night.



__________________________________________________________________________________________________

SPANISH/ MS. FANERTE


Please sign and return the BOTTOM of this sheet with the required materials for class. 
Thank you so much,
The Spanish Department

I have read and understand what is expected of my child to be successful in this first major year of Spanish. 

Student Name (in print) ____________________________________	Class _____________

Student Signature_________________________________________

Parent/Guardian Signature __________________________________________

Parent/Guardian Name (printed please)  _______________________________

Relationship to student  _______________________________

***E-mail     ______________________________________

****Cell Phone    _____________________________________

Work Phone  ____________________________________

Home Phone _____________________________________


